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Worship 
Community 
Formation 

Commitment to 
Ministry 

Mission 

 Acolytes  Archives  
Creation Caretakers 
(Green Team)  

40 West Assistance & 
Referral 

 Altar Guild  Classics  Endowment Fund  Hope Harbor 

 Christian Meditation  
Daughters of the 
King  Finance  KIVA 

 Healing Ministry  Healthcare Ministry  Jigsaw  Outreach Committee 

 LEM  Men’s Group  Landscape  Outreach Grants 

 
Lectors &  
Chalicists  Newcomers  Property  St. James-Irvington Peace Park 

 
Memorials &  
Thanksgivings  Parish Life  Stewardship  Gospel Justice Group 

 Choir / Music  Pastoral Care  Tellers   

 Noonday Prayer  
Prayer Shawls / 
Sewing Bees Christian Formation 

 Stations of the Cross  Sankofa Circles  Adult Formation  Cribbery 

 Ushers   Children’s Word  Youth Formation 

  Library 
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Here are some committees that are active during COVID and could always use your help, in-

cluding some of the newer ministries. 

• Join Creation Caretakers, a new "Green" committee. Focused on action. Contact: Leah Kulp 

(wakulp@comcast.net) 

• Help Landscaping - they have been working on Sunday mornings before the 10:00 am service. 

That probably won't continue into the colder months, but they'll still need help thru then and 

I'm sure will be arranging for work to be done. Contact: Celeste (Celeste_Thurston@com-

cast.com) or John White (JFWhite58@gmail.com) 

• Be a part of Dave's DIY "fix-it" team - he has a team of folks he calls on to help with projects 

around the campus. Contact: Dave Murray (drmur@verizon.net) 

• Volunteer to help with 40 West's food drives and food distributions. They are doing them 

once a week. Contact: Susan Lundin (slundin@yahoo.com) 

• Kid's Council is up and running. Contact: Kobey DeVale (kdevale@acm.org) or Steve Miller 

(stmiller@umbc.edu) 

• Choir is also "on!" - all online, even rehearsal. It's working! Contact: Ted (ted@stbs-md.org) or 

any choir member 

• Adult Ed/Faith Forum is meeting and planning two tracks – On-line Faith Forum sessions and 

a 2- year curriculum on Racism.  Contact: Flo (fledyard@stbs-md.org) or Corinne (zen-

corinne@hotmail.com) 

• Finance, Funds, and Stewardship Committees are all working and can always use volunteers. 

Contact Michael Haynie for Finance(mhaynie@parkwaymgt.com); Deirdre McElroy for 

Funds(didimcelroy@gmail.com) or Cynthia Wagner for Stewardship (crw21228@gmail.com) 

• Gospel Justice Committee - exploring ways to work with our local police district to improve 

community relations. Contact: Charles Flexner (cflexner@gmail.com) or Amanda Harris (ahar-

ris1968@hotmail.com) 

• Join the Altar Guild! Contact:  Contact: Gay Warshaw (gay.warshaw@gmail.com) 

• Join the Tech Verger IT Team - These are our tech gurus who help us connect and worship on 

Zoom.  We could use a few more hands and the current team will train.  We are also getting 

church-based IT equipment. Contact Michael Mountain (michael.mountain729@gmail.com) 

• Help on a Parishioner Check-In Phone Tree - We’d like to get a team of 10 - 12 people who 

would check in with their assigned parishioners once a month, give updates, etc. Contact:  

The Wardens Corinne (zencorinne@hotmail.com) or Angel (towsonaka477@gmail.com) 

• Reparations Fund - Planning is underway for a Reparations Fund initiative which would take 

the form of microloans to young entrepreneurs in our community.   Contact:  The Wardens 

Corinne (zencorinne@hotmail.com) or Angel (towsonaka477@gmail.com) 
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